
Call for Bids 

Sunnyside Division Board of Control 
120 S 11th Street     P.O. Box 239 

Sunnyside, WA 98944 
509-837-6980 

Sunnyside Valley Irrigation District (SVID) as the Operating Agent for the Sunnyside Division Board of 
Control (SDBOC) will receive sealed bids at the SVID Field office, 1105 Yakima Valley Hwy, PO Box 239, 
Sunnyside, WA 98944, until 11:00 a.m. on May 29, 2025 for pipe materials to be used in the construction 
of the Enclosed Lateral Improvement Projects 2025-2026.  Bids will then be opened and publicly read 
aloud.  Proposals received after this time will not be considered. 

Sought materials include approximately 33,000 feet of 4-inch to 30-inch diameter PVC pipe, and related 
valves, fittings, couplings and miscellaneous appurtenances in accordance with specifications.  Contract 
estimate is $1,700,000.  Bidders are not required to bid all schedules.  

Contract documents may be obtained from the SVID Field Office at 1105 Yakima Valley Hwy, Sunnyside, 
or by contacting Mr. Gerardo Villalobos villalobosg@svid.org or by calling (509) 837-6980. 

The following is applicable to federal aid projects: Sunnyside Division Board of Control, in accordance 
with Title VI of the  Civil Rights Acts of 1964,  88 Stat. 352, hereby notifies all bidders  that it will 
affirmatively ensure that in any contract  entered into pursuant to this  advertisement, disadvantaged 
business enterprises  will be afforded full opportunity to submit bids in response to this invitation and  will 
not be discriminated  against on the grounds of  race, color, gender, disability, or national origin in 
consideration for an  award.   

_______________________________ 

Ron Cowin, P.E. 
Sunnyside Valley Irrigation District 
Assistant Manager – Engineering 
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